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Weekly Church Activities  
 
Sunday   Morning Worship: 9:45am 
 
Tuesday  Coffee Morning: 10:30am – 12 noon vestry 
   Prayers in the Vestry 11.30 

   Gardening: from 10:30am 
 
Thursday  Knitting Group: 10:30am  Pat’s Place 
     
 
Friday   Connect Youth Group:  starts again Fri-
   day7 September 
 
 



 

Minister’s letter 

Dear Friends 

Luke Chapter 17 verses 15, 16 reads, “One of them, when he saw he was 
healed, came back, praising God in a loud voice. 16He threw himself at Je-
sus' feet and thanked him-and he was a Samaritan”. This is quite a dis-
turbing story. Ten men, all suffering from leprosy, encounter Jesus. As a 
result of the meeting, all ten are cured. Leprosy is an awful disease. Be-
sides the disfigurement, it meant that they were shunned, being regarded 
as ritually unclean. They were isolated from the rest of society. Yet only 
one of them returns to give thanks. The person who gives thanks is the 
person who, on the surface would be the most unlikely candidate. At that 
time, Samaritans were hated by the Jews. Yet it was he who returned to 
thank Jesus. 

Often we take our blessings for granted. As I write this, we have had some 
rain, but the heat wave is set to continue with some forecasts suggesting 
that it will continue for most of August.   As I drove along the coast road a 
few days ago, listening to the “Ken Bruce show”, there were a few people 
who had contacted the show complaining about the weather. It made me 
wonder what I needlessly complained about. Probably quite a lot! 

I agree that there are some, who for health reasons will be adversely af-
fected by the heat. Yet there are many who would travel across many 
miles on holiday to get weather like this. As I looked at the blue sky and 
the bright sun, I felt blessed. We often take our blessings for granted and 
fail to give God thanks for the good things in life, yet are quick to com-
plain if they are not quite right. 

Maybe we can follow the lead of that Samaritan and think of the blessings 
we have each day and thank God for them. 

Wishing you all a wonderful Summer 

Peter 

 



 

Gift Day 

Just to remind everyone that Sunday 5 

August  is Our  Church Gift Day. 

Envelopes will be placed inside this Mes-

senger, so people can FILL them. 

There will be  a faith  buffet brunch after 

the Service  and I hope everyone will con-

tribute and be able to stay for this and en-

joy each others’ company. 

Imelda 

=============================== 

 Harvest Festival 16  Sunday September  

All donations will be given to the Soup Kitchen 

after the service 

Just a reminder that the soup kitchen clients all need 

our donations, all the time 



 

 

Pre School 

Sadly the pre school closed on Friday 13 July after many years of 

service to the local community, I’m sure there are many people in 

Ainsdale who remember the Pre school with fondness either  as  

attending as children or  taking children there themselves as car-

ers.   

The sale of toys and equipment raised £855 for the Church, and a 
cheque for £500 was received from Louise Arber in respect of use 
of Church premises.  Many thanks to all who assisted with the sale, 
and especially to the Green family who spent several days sorting 
out the left-overs. Some items went to a centre in Liverpool which 
helps women and children who need refuge, and other items went 

to the Lion’s Shop in Ainsdale. 
 
_______________________________________ 
 
Summer Fair – Saturday 2 June 

This year we were not blessed with our usual sunny 

weather – in fact the day of the Summer Fair was the 

only day in a very long time when there was drizzle and 

a chilly wind!  However, we struggled through and once 

all costs were taken into account, we made over £1100 for 

Church funds.  Many thanks to all who helped on the 

day, especially to Donna for arranging a singing guitarist 

who really cheered us all up, and Andrew and Elise for 

their wonderful efforts with the raffle.  All stallholders 

worked very hard and came up trumps as always. 



 

Upcoming events 

27 October 7pm  

 50th Anniversary of Ladies Group 

======================= 

17 November Ainsdale’s Got Talent 

7pm In Aid of Christian Aid 

Ladies Group Fundraiser 

The Ladies Group is looking to host a: 

GRAND AFTERNOON TEA IN THE GARDEN ON SATUR-

DAY 11 AUGUST from  2.00 - 4.P.M. for both ladies and gentle-

men.  Any style of dress of appropriate but this is an opportunity 

to wear that special outfit/suit. Admission is by ticket only at a 

cost of £6.00 or £7.50 with a glass of prosecco.  Wendy is organis-

ing the distribution of tickets. 

We are planning to create a "pink" hamper for the ladies and also 

hamper more suited to the gentlemen which we are hoping to raffle 

on the day.  Donations to the raffles are greatly appreciated and 

there is a box in the vestry. 

Thank you for your support to this much needed fund raising 

event. 

Wendy 



 

Ladies Group  Meeting;  Recent Events  

June Ladies Group 
 

In June, Mary organised an evening meal at the Bistro 
Pierre which was enjoyed by all who attended.    
Jenny 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

 July  Ladies Group  
 

"In June Shona gave a very passionate talk to the Ladies Group 
about her work with Merseyside Policy leading a team involved in 
People Trafficking which included not only human slavery but also 
the trafficking of drugs around the country.  We were enlightened 
on how prevalent it is in our Society today and she shared with us 
some very harrowing stories.  We were asked to be vigilant and 
not to hesitate to report anything untoward  
Wendy 
 

Future Events 
 

August  
Grand Afternoon Tea, which is a fundraiser, details on previ-

ous page and in  the Vestry. 

 

September 

 
Jean Hardingôs daughter  Kate Sutton is to give a talk  called 

óCareer Copô, which she was! Sounds good. 

 



 
Community Garden  
 
The last two months have been the most demanding I can 

remember. We have had to put up with soaring tempera-

tures, quite exceptionally high for this part of the world, 

coupled with an almost total absence of rainfall. I must at 

this point extend thanks to those who have helped with 

watering the garden.  

The plus side of all this is that we have found out just 

which plants can survive a severe drought. The lawn looks 

terrible but many of our roses have thrived. The alliums 

have performed well, and the hollyhocks have been star 

performers (I have just learnt from an expert that these 

plants come from the middle east and are well adapted to 

high temperatures). You never stop learning with garden-

ing!  

All of the above coincided with our busiest season, when 

we have had extra visitors to the garden. This started with 

the Summer Fair in early June, followed by the Open Gar-

dens Event at the end of June, and culminated in visits 

from the camera crew filming for the 'Britain in 

Bloom'   TV  series. On 18th July, we entertained the judges 

from the 'Neighbourhood in Bloom' as well as representa-

tives from the local groups who took part in filming, as 

well as  TV personnel, to a buffet lunch. This took place 

largely on our patio area and was a fitting end to a very 

hectic period.  

As I write this we have had a rainy day so I hope we will get 

a few more of those to bring our flowers back to life, be-

fore our next event in August, when afternoon tea will be 

served in the garden.   Mary  



 

Britain In Bloom 

 

There was much excitement in 2016 when the Garden became part of 

Southport's entry in Britain in Bloom which is a National event rather 

than regional as Northwest in Bloom. 

 

At that time the Garden welcomed the Judges as the first port of call, an 

honour in itself. With Southport winning Gold in its category the Garden 

basked in the resulting glory and justifiably so..... 

 

In 2018 Southport was recommended as a location for an In Bloom docu-

mentary, and following requests for nominations I put Ainsdale and the 

Garden forward as one of the three locations required. Together with Bo-

tanic Garden and Rotten Row Ainsdale Village and the Garden were cho-

sen to represent Southport. 

 

 During this year's Northwest in Bloom on 18th July, in addition to being 

judge,  the BBC filmed us and those involved will have welcomed the 

cameras on three other occasions prior to judging day. 

 

Who knows what will be shown in February 2019?  All I can confirm is 

that I have promoted the Garden. Being on national TV will give others 

the opportunity to see its beauty and hopefully feel its tranquillity that you 

have created for all to enjoy....together with our lovely florally enhanced 

Village. 

 

 Ainsdale is a great place to live, work and visit. Both the Garden and the 

Village have done us proud and the decision all those years ago to create 

this garden in this perfect location is as has been said many times, The 

Best Thing To Happen in Ainsdale. 

 

Brenda 



 

 

Merefield School end of term service 24 July 2018 

If you didn’t know it was their end of term service at the 

beginning of the service, you would certainly have done 

so by the end of it! It started at 10.30 but the children and 

their teachers and carers as well as some parents were 

there soon after 10am.  They were joined by some of our 

church members. There was an air of great excitement and 

celebration all the way through. 

The young people there were from the Upper School, six 

of whom were graduating at the end of term. They were 

given hand crafted graduation certificates each describing 

positive aspects of their character. There was enthusiastic 

applause for each graduate. 

The church was almost full; if only we had such a wonder-

fully full church every Sunday. The young people were so 

positive and exuberant it was uplifting to see them there.  

What a wonderful outreach for our church. 

The theme of the service was “friends” and how we need 

them.  We sang “You’ve got a friend”, led by Merefield’s 

lovely Glee Club and then Ringo’s everlasting “I get by 

with a little help from my friends”. How true is that song! 

Cont’d 



 

MEMORY  MATTERS  

Every Monday 2 till 4 at 

St Georges Church Hall 

Lord Street  

Southport 

A lovely get together with refreshments 

 for  

Alzheimer’s and Dementia sufferers and their carers 

Cont’d 

Marmaduke the very popular orang-utan was there, ac-

companied by   his friend Peter Lyth. They behave rea-

sonably well. 

It seems the people from Merefield wish to have more 

interaction with Ainsdale Village Church and are plan-

ning a Harvest Festival service in our church as well as 

hoping to repeat last year’s Christingle. Can’t wait. 

As Peter Lyth said afterwards, seeing the joy on those 

young people’s faces is the reason he went into the Min-

istry.  I agree; that sort of feeling is the reason I went 

into teaching. 

Just a final well done  to all involved and once again, 

well done the inimitable Brenda, as Head of Governors 

at Merefield 

Imelda 



 

Deacons letter 

Dear Friends 

Summer time provides wonderful opportunities to relax and reflect 
on God, creation and what part we play in it. 

However if you are anything like me, your “reflections” will go off 
on a tangent or you’re easily distracted. Letting your mind wander is 
perfectly natural and there isn’t anything wrong with it per se, it can 
be quite an enjoyable pastime. However when it comes to contem-
plating the big questions/ideas it is sometimes helpful to have a little 
prompting. 

 

Below are six simple questions Old Testament leaders were asked by 
God (from Dr David Cormack’s Change Directions). I wanted to share 
them with you so you could perhaps contemplate your own an-
swers. 

 

“Where are you?” (Genesis 3:8) First asked of Adam as he hid from 
God. Describe and assess your current situation. What have you 
made of yourself? What have you made out of all that life has 
thrown at you? Are you proud or ashamed of yourself? And do you 
have a relationship with God that enables you to be open and honest 
in your prayers about your failures and successes? 

 

“What is in your hand?” (Exodus 4:2) First asked of Moses when he 
lacked confidence. What assets do you have? How might you offer 
them to God for his use? Are you sitting on talents, skills, time, as-
sets that you are reluctant to use? If you offered such things to God 
are you willing to be surprised by the way he could transform them, 
and you, and others? 

 

“What are you doing here?” (1 Kings 19:9) First asked of Elijah when  



   

hiding out of fear. What do you do in the life of the church? What do you do 
for God? What do you do for others? Elijah fell into the trap of telling God 
what he used to do, what he had been doing before he ran away and hid. 
Don’t dwell on the past, concentrate on the present and how it might lead on 
into the future. 

 

“What can you see?” (Zechariah 4:2) First asked of Zechariah, encouraging 
him to dream and envision. Look ahead and imagine your future. What 
about the future of your family? Where do you see the church going? Think 
of the younger people in the church, what kind of a church do you dream of 
for them? Are you ready to work to help bring into reality the best of your 
dreams? 

 

 “Can these bones live?” (Ezekiel 37:3) First asked of Ezekiel when he 
dreams of his people of Israel looking like a vast pile of dried up bones – life-
less and powerless. The question is asked to encourage Ezekiel to take a posi-
tive view of God’s transforming power. Can you see the potential in others 
around you? Will you be loyal to struggling people? Can you trust God to 
work with unlikely building materials? What do you have doubts and pessi-
mistic thoughts about? Are you willing to let God prove you wrong? 

 

“Who will go for us?” (Isaiah 6:8) First asked of Isaiah. And if God were to 
ask you the same question what would you say? “Here I am. Send me!” or 
“Here I am. Send someone else!” Are you a willing volunteer for God? 

 

If you are willing, how you answer these six questions could potentially 
change your life. With God there is always the potential for great change and 
who knows, by spending some time reflecting on yourself and your future 
God may set you off on a new journey. 

 

I hope you all have a lovely summer. 

Love Lucinda 

 



 

Flower rota 
 
Now that Joan Ambrose has stepped down from being the 
“Flower Person” after so many years of devoted service, we will 
be operating a slightly different system for weekly Church flow-
ers.   Rachel has kindly given me the template for signing up for 
the flower rota, so I will make sure that this is printed out for 
next year when the time comes.  In the meantime, the current 
Flower Rota will continue as it is, and there are vacancies which 
still need to be filled in for the next few months.  Please look at 
these and fill in where you can. 
 
With regard to distributing the flowers from Church each week, 
it will now be the job of the person on the door to organise this.  
What this means is that the Door Person should arrange for 
someone to receive the flowers from Church.  This is often some-
one who has not been well, or has had a significant recent event, 
or sometimes the visiting preacher.  The Door Person can also 
take into account the view of the person who has donated the 
flowers in the first place, if they are in church.  In any event, it is 
not an onerous task, as someone in church will always help – it 
just needs the person on the door to remember that they should 
ensure the flowers are given to someone. 
 
For everyone’s information, the flower vases are kept in the cup-
board beneath the servery counter immediately as you come 
into the kitchen from the vestry.  Wrapping paper for the flow-
ers is also kept here, so when you bring flowers to church, please 
make sure you reserve the paper and fold it away in the cup-
board. 
 
Thank you - Jenny 



 

Calendar for August 

Sunday 5 August  Holy Communion – Peter Lyth - Church 
Anniversary and Gift Day.   See item in magazine. 
Monday 6 August Men’s Group meet in the bar at the Toby 
Carvery at 8.30 pm. 
Wednesday 8 August Deacons’ meeting at 7.30 pm in the ves-
try 
Saturday 11 August Grand Afternoon Tea.   Please support this 
fundraising event.  Please see item in magazine. 
Sunday 12 August Morning Worship at 9.45 am – Neville Jarrett. 
Sunday 19 August Morning Worship at 9.45 am – Robert Shall-
cross 
Sunday 26 August Morning Worship at 9.45 am - 
 
 

Calendar for September 

Sunday 2 September  Holy Communion at 9.45 am – Patrick 
Evans 
Monday 3 September  Men’s Group meet in the bar at the 
Toby Carvery at 8.30 pm. 
Sunday 9 September  Morning Worship at 9.45 am – Ken 
Hooton 
Monday 10 September  Ladies Group at 7.30 pm in the vestry. 
Wednesday 12 September Deacons’ Meeting at 7.30 pm in the ves-
try 
Sunday 16 September  Harvest Festival at 9.45 am – Diane 
Vernon.  See item in magazine. 
Sunday 23 September  Morning Worship at 9.45 am – John 
Whitehead 
Sunday 30 September  Team Service at Formby URC at 11.00 
am.  No service at Ainsdale Village Church. 
   
If you are reading on any particular Sunday, please ring Lucinda Green 

(01704 570307) for the readings. 



 
Rotas 

     Communion Reader Flowers Tea/
Coffee 

  
Au-
gust 

  
5th 

Kath Eccleston 
Lucinda Green 

  
Wendy 
Parry 

  
Suzette 
Gormman 

  
Jenny 
Boulton 

  
  

  
12th 

    
Donna 
Barnacle 

  
Daphne 
Arch 

  
Jean 
Harding 

  
  

  
19th 

    
Chris 
Williams 

  
Ann Swift 

  
Elise 
Evers 

  
  

  
26th 

    
Jenny 
Boulton 

  
Brenda 
Porter 

  
Kath Ec-
cleston 

  
Sep-
tembe
r 

  
2nd 

Jenny Boulton 
Beverly Bush 

  
Imelda 
Aspinall 

  
Mary 
Whitehead 

  
Mary 
White-
head 

  
  

  
9th 

  
  

  
Christine 
Holford 

  
Jenny 
Boulton 

  
Norma 
Naisbett 

  
  

  
16th 

  
  

  
Mary 
White-
head 

  
Suzette 
Gorman 

  
Imelda 
Aspinall 

  
  

  
23rd 

    
Jenny 
Boulton 

  
Donna 
Barnacle 

  
Chris 
Williams 

  
  

 
30th 

  
Team Service at Formby URC 11.00 am 


